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4th Feb. 2009

The Secretary

An Bord Pleanala,

 
Re:  Request to determine if the proposed Wicklow Water Scheme in Ashford advertised under Part VIII, Planning & Development Regulations, 2001, by Wicklow County Council warrants evaluation under the Environmental Impact Assessment Directive

Dear Sir,

The Friends of the Murrough have looked at the files in Wicklow County Council regarding proposals to abstract water from the ground water in Ashford, in particular from wells close to the River Vartry.

Having taken a special interest in the protection and enhancement of the Broad Lough and Murrough in Wicklow Town (see www.saveourshores.eu) our group are concerned that this proposal may have a negative impact on the fragile ecosystem of the coastal area where the Vartry River comes to the sea.

It is neither clear from the paper work on the public files whether the council considered if an Environmental Impact Assessment might be necessary nor is it possible to evaluate if there might be significant environmental impact without an appropriate assessment, though it would seem self evident that this abstraction must have some affect.

We therefore request that the project be re-submitted with an Environmental Impact Statement for direct evaluation by An Bord Pleanala under Part X, Planning & Development Regulations, 2000.

Signed

____________________________

Pat Kavanagh,

Secretary,

Friends of the Murrough.

